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The First Day..And for another story of the same kind,' continued the officer,.When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and gave
it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When she came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not her
salutation and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that
which shall come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction;
for I am certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went
forth fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..? ? ? ? ? By
God, how pleasant was the night we passed, with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we sported till the day..94. The King and the
Virtuous Wife cccciv.? ? ? ? ? My royal couch have I forsworn, sequestering myself From all, and have mine eyes forbid the taste of sleep's
delight..? ? ? ? ? y. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dcv.? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face
produce, they never would assign. (194).26. The City of Lebtait cclxxii.When El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and he said to her,
"Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble from my heart and [banished] the things that had occurred to my mind." Then he
heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the land of the Persians and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was the fairest of
them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid star, endowed with beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and
justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and eyes as they were gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O Merziyeh, come
forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we are resolved upon departure to the land of Yemen." Now this damsel
had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute and sang the following verses:.Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and
putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel and perfumed herself and went out to him, as she were a willow-wand or a
bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she came to the young man, she saluted him and sat down by his side. Then
she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in four-and-twenty modes, after which she returned to the first mode and sang the
following verses:.? ? ? ? ? l. The Twelfth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.Then he bade set up for her a tent and another for himself, facing hers, so he
might worship God with her, and fell to sending her food; and she said in herself, 'This is a king and it is not lawful for me that I suffer him forsake
his subjects and his kingdom for my sake. So she said to the serving-woman, who used to bring her the food, 'Speak to the king, so he may return to
his women, for he hath no need of me and I desire to abide in this place, so I may worship God the Most High therein.' The slave-girl returned to
the king and told him this, whereupon he sent back to her, saying, 'I have no need of the kingship and I also desire to abide here and worship God
with thee in this desert.' When she found this earnestness in him, she consented to his wishes and said, 'O king, I will consent unto thee in that
which thou desirest and will be to thee a wife, but on condition that thou bring me Dadbin the king and his Vizier Kardan and his chamberlain
(116) and that they be present in thine assembly, so I may speak a word with them in thy presence, to the intent that thou mayest redouble in
affection for me.' Quoth Kisra, 'And what is thine occasion unto this?' So she related to him her story from first to last, how she was the wife of
Dadbin the king and how the latter's vizier had miscalled her honour..? ? ? ? ? b. The Enchanted Youth xxi.Now he had no treasure; but the thief
believed him not and insisted upon him with threats and blows. When he saw that he got no profit of him, he said to him, 'Swear by the oath of
divorce from thy wife (247) [that thou hast nothing].' So he swore and his wife said to him, 'Out on thee! Wilt thou divorce me? Is not the treasure
buried in yonder chamber?' Then she turned to the thief and conjured him to multiply blows upon her husband, till he should deliver to him the
treasure, concerning which he had sworn falsely. So he drubbed him grievously, till he carried him to a certain chamber, wherein she signed to him
that the treasure was and that he should take it up..? ? ? ? ? Sans fault of mine, my blood and tears he shed and beggared me Of him I love, yet for
himself gained nought thereby whate'er..So he arose and taking his weaving gear, sold it and bought with the price drugs and simples and wrought
himself a carpet, with which they set out and journeyed to a certain village, where they took up their abode. Then the man donned a physician's
habit and fell to going round about the hamlets and villages and country parts; and he began to earn his living and make gain. Their affairs
prospered and their case was bettered; wherefore they praised God for their present ease and the village became to them a home..She abode with
Ins ben Cais twelve years, during which time he was blessed with no children by her; wherefore his breast was straitened, by reason of the failure
of lineage, and he besought his Lord to vouchsafe him a child. Accordingly the queen conceived, by permission of God the Most High; and when
the days of her pregnancy were accomplished, she gave birth to a maid-child, than whom never saw eyes a goodlier, for that her face was as it were
a pure pearl or a shining lamp or a golden (50) candle or a full moon breaking forth of a cloud, extolled be the perfection of Him who created her
from vile water (51) and made her a delight to the beholders! When her father saw her on this wise of loveliness, his reason fled for joy, and when
she grew up, he taught her the art of writing and polite letters (52) and philosophy and all manner of tongues. So she excelled the folk of her time
and overpassed her peers; (53) and the sons of the kings heard of her and all of them desired to look upon her..Then the two kings entered the bath,
and when they came forth, they sat down on a couch, inlaid with pearls and jewels, whereupon the two sisters came up to them and stood before
them, as they were moons, swaying gracefully from side to side in their beauty and grace. Presently they brought forward Shehrzad and displayed
her, for the first dress, in a red suit; whereupon King Shehriyar rose to look upon her and the wits of all present, men and women, were confounded,
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for that she was even as saith of her one of her describers:.64. Tht Vizier of Yemen and his young Brother ccclxxxiv.The king took his wife, the
mother of his sons, and what he might [of good] and saved himself and fled in the darkness of the night, unknowing whither he should go. When
travel grew sore upon them, there met them robbers by the way, who took all that was with them, [even to their clothes], so that there was left unto
each of them but a shirt and trousers; yea, they left them without victual or camels or [other] riding-cattle, and they ceased not to fare on afoot, till
they came to a coppice, to wit, a garden of trees, on the shore of the sea. Now the road which they would have followed was crossed by an arm of
the sea, but it was scant of water. So, when they came to that place, the king took up one of his children and fording the water with him, set him
down on the other bank and returned for his other son. Him also he set by his brother and returning for their mother, took her up and passing the
water with her, came to the place [where he had left his children], but found them not. Then he looked at the midst of the island and saw there an
old man and an old woman, engaged in making themselves a hut of reeds. So he put down his wife over against them and set off in quest of his
children, but none gave him news of them and he went round about right and left, but found not the place where they were..? ? ? ? ? I fear to be
seen in the air, Without my consent, unaware;.92. The Foolish Schoolmaster cccciii.Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who had a
slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness, and the youth became enamoured of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and her
loveliness, so that he was like to perish for passion; and she also loved him with a love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old woman
who used to visit her and acquainted her with her case, saying, 'An I foregather not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that she
would do her endeavour to bring her to her desire; so she veiled herself and repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with the
girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous man; so do thou invite him [to thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the
damsel.'.A certain thief was a [cunning] workman and used not to steal aught, till he had spent all that was with him; moreover, he stole not from
his neighbours, neither companied with any of the thieves, lest some one should come to know him and his case get wind. On this wise he abode a
great while, in flourishing case, and his secret was concealed, till God the Most High decreed that he broke in upon a poor man, deeming that he
was rich. When he entered the house, he found nought, whereat he was wroth, and necessity prompted him to wake the man, who was asleep with
his wife. So he aroused him and said to him, 'Show me thy treasure.'.An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii. 192..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa.
Story of King Sindbad and his Falcon v.When it was eventide, the king summoned the vizier and sought of him the story of the King and the
Tither, and he said, "Know, O king, that.Meanwhile, Aboulhusn abode in the Khalifate, taking and giving, ordering and forbidding and giving
effect to his word, till the end of the day, when he gave [those who were present] leave and permission [to withdraw], and the Amirs and officers of
state departed to their occasions. Then the eunuchs came to him and calling down on him length of life and continuance [of glory and prosperity],
walked in attendance upon him and raised the curtain, and he entered the pavilion of the harem, where he found candles lighted and lamps burning
and singing-women smiting [on instruments of music]. When he saw this, he was confounded in his wit and said in himself, "By Allah, I am in
truth Commander of the Faithful!" As soon as he appeared, the slave-girls rose to him and carrying him up on to the estrade, (30) brought him a
great table, spread with the richest meats. So he ate thereof with all his might, till he had gotten his fill, when he called one of the slave-girls and
said to her, "What is thy name?" "My name is Miskeh," replied she, and he said to another, "What is thy name?" Quoth she, "My name is Terkeh."
Then said he to a third, "What is thy name?" "My name is Tuhfeh," answered she; and he went on to question the damsels of their names, one after
another, [till he had made the round of them all], when he rose from that place and removed to the wine-chamber..? ? ? ? ? My friends have not
accustomed me to rigour; for, of old, When I forsook them, they to seek accord did not disdain..? ? ? ? ? Life with our loves was grown serene,
estrangement was at end: Our dear ones all delight of love vouchsafed to us elate,.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again dccccxci.? ? ? ? ?
Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here By what's vouchsafed of fortune fair and life untroubled, clear..On like wise, O king,"
continued the young treasurer, "is it with thee. If God have written aught on my forehead, needs must it befall me and my speech to the king shall
not profit me, no, nor my adducing to him of [illustrative] instances, against the fore-ordinance of God. So with these viziers, for all their eagerness
and endeavour for my destruction, this shall not profit them; for, if God [be minded to] save me, He will give me the victory over them.".So I arose
and gathering wood and planks from the wrecks, wrought of them the semblance of a boat [to wit, a raft,] and bound it fast with ropes, saying, 'I
will embark thereon and fare with this water into the inward of the mountain. If it bring me to the mainland or to a place where I may find relief
and safety, [well and good]; else I shall [but] perish, even as my companions have perished.' Then I collected of the riches and gold and precious
stuffs, cast up there, whose owners had perished, a great matter, and of jacinths and crude ambergris and emeralds somewhat past count, and laid
all this on the raft [together with what was left me of victual]. Then I launched it on the river and seating myself upon it, put my trust in God the
Most High and committed myself to the stream..Then came her brother to him and said, "O Firouz, an thou wilt not acquaint me with the reason of
thine anger against thy wife, come and plead with us before the king." Quoth he, "If ye will have me plead with you, I will do so." So they went to
the king and found the cadi sitting with him; whereupon quoth the damsel's brother, "God assist our lord the cadi! I let this man on hire a
high-walled garden, with a well in good case and trees laden with fruit; but he beat down its walls and ruined its well and ate its fruits, and now he
desireth to return it to me." The cadi turned to Firouz and said to him, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And he answered, "Indeed, I delivered him the
garden in the goodliest of case." So the cadi said to the brother, "Hath he delivered thee the garden, as he saith?" And the other replied, "No; but I
desire to question him of the reason of his returning it." Quoth the cadi, "What sayst thou, O youth?" And Firouz answered, "I returned it in my
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own despite, for that I entered it one day and saw the track of the lion; wherefore I feared lest, if I entered it again, the lion should devour me. So
that which I did, I did of reverence to him and for fear of him.".So the merchant went forth, afflicted, sorrowful, weeping, [and wandered on along
the sea-shore], till he came to a sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw him weeping and mourning and said to him, 'What is thy case
and what maketh thee weep?' So he acquainted them with his history, from first to last, whereby they knew him and said to him, 'Art thou [such an
one] son of such an one?' 'Yes,' answered he; whereupon they condoled with him and wept sore for him and said to him, 'Abide here till we dive for
thy luck this next time and whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.' Accordingly, they dived and brought up ten oysters, in each two
great pearls; whereat they marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath returned and thy good star is in the ascendant!' Then they gave him
ten pearls and said to him, 'Sell two of them and make them thy capital [whereon to trade]; and hide the rest against the time of thy straitness.' So
he took them, joyful and contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of them in his gown, keeping the two others in his mouth; but a thief saw
him and went and advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered together upon him and took his gown and departed from him. When they
were gone away, he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will suffice me,' and made for the [nearest] city, where he brought out the pearls
[and repairing to the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he might sell them..? ? ? ? ? The raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas,
for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.Now the treasuries aforetime had been in the viziers' hand, so they might do with them what they would, and
when they came under the youth's hand, that of the viziers was straitened from them, and the youth became dearer to the king than a son and he
could not brook to be separated from him. When the viziers saw this, they were jealous of him and envied him and cast about for a device against
him whereby they might oust him from the king's favour, but found no opportunity. At last, when came the destined hour, (101) it chanced that the
youth one day drank wine and became drunken and wandered from his wits; so he fell to going round about within the palace of the king and fate
led him to the lodging of the women, in which there was a little sleeping-chamber, where the king lay with his wife. Thither came the youth and
entering the chamber, found there a couch spread, to wit, a sleeping place, and a candle burning. So he cast himself on the couch, marvelling at the
paintings that were in the chamber, and slept and slumbered heavily till eventide, when there came a slave-girl, bringing with her all the dessert,
eatables and drinkables, that she was wont to make ready for the king and his wife, and seeing the youth lying on his back, (and none knowing of
his case and he in his drunkenness unknowing where he was,) thought that he was the king asleep on his bed; so she set the censing-vessel and laid
the essences by the couch, then shut the door and went away..? ? ? ? ? An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me,.?Story of King
Suleiman Shah and His Sons..27. Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx.So he abode in this employ, till he had sowed and reaped and threshed and
winnowed, and all was sheer in his hand and the owner appointed neither inspector nor overseer, but relied altogether upon him. Then he bethought
himself and said, '_I_* misdoubt me the owner of this grain will not give me my due; so I were better take of it, after the measure of my hire; and if
he give me my due, I will restore him that which I have taken.' So he took of the grain, after the measure of that which fell to him, and hid it in a
privy place. Then he carried the rest to the old man and meted it out to him, and he said to him, 'Come, take [of the grain, after the measure of] thy
hire, for which I agreed with thee, and sell it and buy with the price clothes and what not else; and though thou abide with me half a score years, yet
shall thou still have this wage and I will acquit it to thee thus.' Quoth the merchant in himself, 'Indeed, I have done a foul thing in that I look it
without his leave.'.(continued)..Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..When the king heard this, wonderment gat hold
of him and his admiration for the vizier redoubled; so he bade him go to his house and return to him [on the morrow], according to his wont.
Accordingly, the vizier withdrew to his lodging, where he passed the night and the ensuing day..Son and his Governor, Story of the Man of
Khorassan, his, i. 218.Quoth Jesus (on whom be peace!), 'Had these dealt prudently, they had taken thought for themselves; but they neglected the
issues of events; for that whoso acteth prudently is safe and conquereth, (252) and whoso neglecteth precaution perisheth and repenteth.' Nor,"
added the vizier," is this more extraordinary nor goodlier than the story of the king, whose kingdom was restored to him and his wealth, after he
had become poor, possessing not a single dirhem."."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this world,
so he might after [repent and] return to righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi,
"Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].Now this
present was a cup of ruby, a span high and a finger's length broad, full of fine pearls, each a mithcal (211) in weight and a bed covered with the skin
of the serpent that swalloweth the elephant, marked with spots, each the bigness of a dinar, whereon whoso sitteth shall never sicken; also an
hundred thousand mithcals of Indian aloes-wood and thirty grains of camphor, each the bigness of a pistachio-nut, and a slave-girl with her
paraphernalia, a charming creature, as she were the resplendent moon. Then the king took leave of me, commending me to the merchants and the
captain of the ship, and I set out, with that which was entrusted to my charge and my own good, and we ceased not to pass from island to island and
from country to country, till we came to Baghdad, when I entered my house and foregathered with my family and brethren..? ? ? ? ? "Be thou not
hard of heart," quoth I. Had ye but deigned To visit me in dreams, I had been satisfied..The old man kissed his hand and went away; whereupon
quoth Er Reshid to him, 'O Ishac, who is yonder man and what is his occasion?' 'O my lord,' answered the other, 'this is a man called Said the
Slave-dealer, and he it is who buyeth us slave-girls and mamelukes. (169) He avoucheth that with him is a fair [slave-girl, a] lutanist, whom he hath
withheld from sale, for that he could not fairly sell her till he had shown her to me.' 'Let us go to him,' said the Khalif,'so we may look on her, by
way of diversion, and see what is in the slave-dealer's barrack of slave-girls.' And Ishac answered, 'Commandment belongeth to God and to the
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Commander of the Faithful.' Then he went on before them and they followed in his track till they came to the slave-dealer's barrack and found it
high of building and spacious of continence, with sleeping-cells and chambers therein, after the number of the slave-girls, and folk sitting upon the
benches..Now Ilmeddin Senjer was at that time Master of Police and he was a man of experience, well versed in affairs: so the king sent for him
and when he came before him, he discovered to him that which was in his mind. Quoth Ilmeddin Senjer, 'I will do my endeavour for that which our
lord the Sultan seeketh.' Then he arose and returning to his house, summoned the captains of the watch and the lieutenants of police and said to
them, 'Know that I purpose to marry my son and make him a bride-feast, and it is my wish that ye assemble, all of you, in one place. I also will be
present, I and my company, and do ye relate that which ye have heard of extraordinary occurrences and that which hath betided you of
experiences.' And the captains and sergeants and agents of police made answer to him, saying, 'It is well: in the name of God! We will cause thee
see all this with thine eyes and hear it with thine ears.' Then the master of police arose and going up to El Melik ez Zahir, informed him that the
assembly would take place on such a day at his house; and the Sultan said, 'It is well,' and gave him somewhat of money for his
expenses..Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt el Milah, iii. 3..61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.As soon as his father-in-law
had departed for Samarcand, King Shehriyar summoned the grandees of his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all manner rich meats
and exquisite sweetmeats. Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms between himself and
his brother in their presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded with each other, what
while their wives continued in the love of God the Most High and in thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces were at peace and the
preachers prayed for them from the pulpits, and their report was bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all countries]..As for that
which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of
puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles
of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have
told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173)
wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the
calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered
Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.? ? ? ? ? I'm the keeper of the promise and the
troth, And my gathering is eath, without impede..Selim abode in the governance, invested with the sultanate, and ruled the people a whole year,
after which he returned to El Mensoureh and sojourned there another year. And he [and his wife] ceased not to go from city to city and abide in this
a year and that a year, till he was vouchsafed children and they grew up, whereupon he appointed him of his sons, who was found fitting, to be his
deputy in [one] kingdom [and abode himself in the other]; and he lived, he and his wife and children, what while God the Most High willed. Nor,"
added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this story rarer or more extraordinary than that of the king of Hind and his wronged and envied vizier.".? ? ?
? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dccccxcviii.Were not the darkness still in gender masculine, iii. 193..? ? ? ? ? Reproach me not
for what I did, but be thou kind to one Who's sick of body and whose heart is wasted all away..When the morning morrowed, the king went forth
and sitting down on the throne of the kingship, summoned the grandees of his empire; whereupon the chamberlains and deputies and captains of
the host went in to him and kissed the earth before him. He distinguished the vizier with his especial favour and bestowed on him a dress of honour
and entreated him with the utmost kindness, after which he set forth briefly to his chief officers that which had betided him with Shehrzad and how
he had turned from that his former usance and repented him of what he had done aforetime and purposed to take the vizier's daughter Shehrzad to
wife and let draw up the contract of marriage with her..There was once, of old time, in one of the tribes of the Arabs, a woman great with child by
her husband, and they had a hired servant, a man of excellent understanding. When the woman came to [the time of her] delivery, she gave birth to
a maid-child in the night and they sought fire of the neighbours. So the journeyman went in quest of fire..Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor,
The, iii. 224..Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father
mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and
under thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him,
"May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By
God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between
Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".? ? ? ? ? Except I be appointed a day [to end my pain], I'll weep
until mine eyelids with blood their tears ensue..Shehrzad and Shehriyar, ii. 111, iii. 141, 157..Presently a villager passed by [the pit and finding] her
[alive,] carried her to his house and tended her, [till she recovered]. Now, he had a son, and when the young man saw her, he loved her and
besought her of herself; but she refused and consented not to him, whereupon he redoubled in love and longing and despite prompted him to suborn
a youth of the people of his village and agree with him that he should come by night and take somewhat from his father's house and that, when he
was discovered, he should say that she was of accord with him in this and avouch that she was his mistress and had been stoned on his account in
the city. So he did this and coming by night to the villager's house, stole therefrom goods and clothes; whereupon the old man awoke and seizing
the thief, bound him fast and beat him, to make him confess. So he confessed against the woman that she had prompted him to this and that he was
jacaranda-maths-quest-12-further-mathematics-vce-u34-6e-eguide-registration-card.pdf
Page 4/9

Jacaranda Maths Quest 12 Further Mathematics Vce U34 6e Eguide Registration Card

her lover from the city. The news was bruited abroad and the people of the city assembled to put her to death; but the old man, with whom she was,
forbade them and said, 'I brought this woman hither, coveting the recompense [of God,] and I know not [the truth of] that which is said of her and
will not suffer any to hurt her.' Then he gave her a thousand dirhems, by way of alms, and put her forth of the village. As for the thief, he was
imprisoned for some days; after which the folk interceded for him with the old man, saying, 'This is a youth and indeed he erred;' and he released
him..Then, in his anger, he walled up the door of the granary with clay, and by the ordinance of God the Most High, there came a great rain and
descended from the roofs of the house wherein was the wheat [so that the latter rotted]; and needs must the merchant give the porters five hundred
dirhems from his purse, so they should carry it forth and cast it without the city, for that the smell of it was noisome. So his friend said to him,
'How often did I tell thee thou hadst no luck in wheat? But thou wouldst not give ear to my speech, and now it behoveth thee to go to the astrologer
and question him of thy star.' Accordingly the merchant betook himself to the astrologer and questioned him of his star, and the astrologer said to
him, 'Thy star is unpropitious. Put not thy hand to any business, for thou wilt not prosper therein.' However, he paid no heed to the astrologer's
words and said in himself, 'If I do my occasion, (103) I am not afraid of aught.' Then he took the other part of his money, after he had spent
therefrom three years, and built [therewith] a ship, which he loaded with all that seemed good to him and all that was with him and embarked on
the sea, so he might travel..Accordingly, one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words
and the king heard it all and was like to die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue
with any; and except they had heard these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath
overmastered him, so that he stayed not neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not
his lord's honour, (126) what behoveth unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the
king's house and playeth the traitor with him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on
life.' Whereupon the king spat in his face and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting
him in the belly, slit it and he died forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? aa. Story of the Jealous Man and the Parrot (226) xiv.? ? ? ? ? O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, Shall the bondman of love win
ever free from pain!.When King Shehriyar heard his brother's words he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and arising forthright, went in to his wife
Shehrzad and gave her to know of that which his brother purposed, to wit, that he sought her sister Dinarzad in marriage; whereupon, "O king of
the age," answered she, "we seek of him one condition, to wit, that he take up his abode with us, for that I cannot brook to be parted from my sister
an hour, because we were brought up together and may not brook severance from each other. If he accept this condition, she is his handmaid." King
Shehriyar returned to his brother and acquainted him with that which Shehrzad had said; and he answered, saying, "Indeed, this is what was in my
mind, for that I desire nevermore to be parted from thee. As for the kingdom, God the Most High shall send unto it whom He chooseth, for that
there abideth to me no desire for the kingship.".? ? ? ? ? Yea, to the earth that languished for lack of rain, the clouds Were bounteous; so it
flourished and plenteous harvests bore;.When she had made an end of her song, she wept sore, till presently sleep overcame her and she slept..? ? ?
? ? Be patient under its calamities, For all things have an issue soon or late..? ? ? ? ? Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain, Ay, and a
heart that's all athirst for love and longing pain.Four sharpers once plotted against a money-changer, a man of abounding wealth, and agreed upon a
device for the taking of somewhat of his money. So one of them took an ass and laying on it a bag, wherein was money, lighted down at the
money-changer's shop and sought of him change for the money. The money- changer brought out to him the change and bartered it with him,
whilst the sharper was easy with him in the matter of the exchange, so he might give him confidence in himself. [As they were thus engaged,] up
came the [other three] sharpers and surrounded the ass; and one of them said, '[It is] he,' and another said, 'Wait till I look at him.' Then he fell to
looking on the ass and stroking him from his mane to his crupper; whilst the third went up to him and handled him and felt him from head to tail,
saying, ' Yes, [it is] in him.' Quoth another, ['Nay,] it is not in him.' And they gave not over doing the like of this..Son, The History of King
Azadbekht and his, i. 61..Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, ii. 256..The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to
Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces, whereupon they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered,
since their separation, for the anguish of severance. Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk
who would have slain him and made away with him; and she said to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion
of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So
she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept the strings and sang the following verses:.So they gat them raiment of wool and clothing
themselves therewith, went forth and wandered in the deserts and wastes; but, when some days had passed over them, they became weak for hunger
and repented them of that which they had done, whenas repentance profited them not, and the prince complained to his father of weariness and
hunger. 'Dear my son,' answered the king, 'I did with thee that which behoved me, (205) but thou wouldst not hearken to me, and now there is no
means of returning to thy former estate, for that another hath taken the kingdom and become its defender; but I will counsel thee of somewhat,
wherein do thou pleasure me.' Quoth the prince, 'What is it?' And his father said, 'Take me and go with me to the market and sell me and take my
price and do with it what thou wilt, and I shall become the property of one who will provide for my support,' 'Who will buy thee of me,' asked the
prince, 'seeing thou art a very old man? Nay, do thou rather sell me, for the demand for me will be greater.' But the king said, 'An thou wert king,
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thou wouldst require me of service.'.The kings of the Jinn were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and praised Tuhfeh; and
Queen Kemeriyeh rose to her and embraced her and kissed her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and solace of mine eyes
and darling of my heart!' Then said she, 'I conjure thee by Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience.' So she took the lute and playing thereon after a different fashion from the former one, sang the following verses:.Jesus, The Three Men
and our Lord, i. 282..So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars, and binding it about his middle, entered the city and gave not over going
round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting with those of its folk whose aspect bespoke them men of worth, till the
day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in himself, 'Needs must I buy what we may eat of ready-[dressed] food] I and
my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and who was clean [of person], though odious in his [means of getting a] living,
and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto of fowls and chickens and what not else is in your market of meats and
sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him what he desired and calling a porter, laid it in his basket, and Selim
paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..? ? ? ? ? Taper of hoofs and straight of stature, in the dust They prance, as like a flood
they pour across the plain;.Accordingly, the hangman took him and bringing out the knife, offered to cut off his hand, what while El Muradi said to
him, "Cut and sever the bone and sear (24) it not for him, so he may lose his blood and we be rid of him." But Ahmed, he who had aforetime been
the means of his deliverance, sprang up to him and said, "O folk, fear God in [your dealings with] this youth, for that I know his affair from first to
last and he is void of offence and guiltless. Moreover, he is of the folk of condition, (25) and except ye desist from him, I will go up to the
Commander of the Faithful and acquaint him with the case from first to last and that the youth is guiltless of crime or offence." Quoth El Muradi,
"Indeed, we are not assured from his mischief." And Ahmed answered, "Release him and commit him to me and I will warrant you against his
affair, for ye shall never see him again after this." So they delivered Noureddin to him and he took him from their hands and said to him, "O youth,
have compassion on thyself, for indeed thou hast fallen into the hands of these folk twice and if they lay hold of thee a third time, they will make an
end of thee; and [in dealing thus with thee], I aim at reward and recompense for thee (26) and answered prayer." (27).?THE SECOND OFFICER'S
STORY..When the Khalif heard this, he laughed heartily and said, "By Allah, O my brother, thou art indeed excused in this matter, now that I
know the cause and that the cause hath a tail. Nevertheless if it please God, I will not sever myself from thee." "O my guest," replied Aboulhusn,
"did I not say to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur! For that I will never again foregather with any'?" Then the Khalif rose and
Aboulhusn set before him a dish of roast goose and a cake of manchet-bread and sitting down, fell to cutting off morsels and feeding the Khalif
therewith. They gave not over eating thus till they were content, when Aboulhusn brought bowl and ewer and potash (16) and they washed their
hands..? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid thou shouldst attain thy wishes! What care I If thou have looked on me a look that caused thee languishment?.The
Khalif marvelled at my speech and said, 'How great is this king! Indeed, his letter testifieth of him; and as for the magnificence of his dominion,
thou hast acquainted us with that which thou hast seen; so, by Allah, he hath been given both wisdom and dominion.' Then he bestowed on me
largesse and dismissed me, so I returned to my house and paid the poor-rate (216) and gave alms and abode in my former easy and pleasant case,
forgetting the grievous stresses I had suffered. Yea, I cast out from my heart the cares of travel and traffic and put away travail from my thought
and gave myself up to eating and drinking and pleasure and delight.".The king marvelled at this and at his dealing and contrivance and invested
him with [the control of] all his affairs and of his kingdom and the land abode [under his governance] and he said to him, 'Take and people.' (244)
One day, the tither went out and saw an old man, a woodcutter, and with him wood; so he said to him, 'Pay a dirhem tithe for thy load.' Quoth the
old man, 'Behold, thou killest me and killest my family.' 'What [meanest thou]?' said the tither. 'Who killeth the folk?' And the other answered, 'If
thou suffer me enter the city, I shall sell the wood there for three dirhems, whereof I will give thee one and buy with the other two what will
support my family; but, if thou press me for the tithe without the city, the load will sell but for one dirhem and thou wilt take it and I shall abide
without food, I and my family. Indeed, thou and I in this circumstance are like unto David and Solomon, on whom be peace!' ['How so?' asked the
tither, and the woodcutter said], 'Know that.The Eighteenth Night of the Month..So, when they entered with the folk and had prostrated themselves
before the king and given him joy and he had raised their rank, [they sat down]. Now it was the custom of the folk to salute and go forth, so, when
they sat down, the king knew that they had a word that they would fain say. So he turned to them and said, "Ask your need." And the viziers also
were present. Accordingly, they bespoke him with all that these latter had taught them and the viziers also spoke with them; and Azadbekht said to
them, "O folk, I know that this your speech, there is no doubt of it, proceedeth from love and loyal counsel to me, and ye know that, were I minded
to slay half these folk, I could avail to put them to death and this would not be difficult to me; so how shall I not slay this youth and he in my power
and under the grip of my hand? Indeed, his crime is manifest and he hath incurred pain of death and I have only deferred his slaughter by reason of
the greatness of the offence; for, if I do this with him and my proof against him be strengthened, my heart is healed and the heart of the folk; and if
I slay him not to-day, his slaughter shall not escape me to-morrow.".As he was thus, behold, Aamir called out to him and said, "O my lord, come to
my help, or I am a dead man!" So El Abbas went up to him and found him cast down on his back and chained with four chains to four pickets of
iron. He loosed his bonds and said to him, "Go before me, O Aamir." So he fared on before him a little, and presently they looked, and behold,
horsemen making to Zuheir's succour, to wit, twelve thousand cavaliers, with Sehl ben Kaab in their van, mounted upon a jet-black steed. He
charged upon Aamir, who fled from him, then upon El Abbas, who said, "O Aamir, cleave fast to my horse and guard my back." Aamir did as he
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bade him, whereupon El Abbas cried out at the folk and falling upon them, overthrew their braves and slew of them nigh two thousand cavaliers,
whilst not one of them knew what was to do nor with whom he fought. Then said one of them to other, "Verily, the king is slain; so with whom do
we wage war? Indeed ye flee from him; so do ye enter under his banners, or not one of you will be saved.".The king marvelled at what he saw and
questioned him of [how he came by] the knowledge of this. 'O king,' answered the old man, 'this [kind of] jewel is engendered in the belly of a
creature called the oyster and its origin is a drop of rain and it is firm to the touch [and groweth not warm, when held in the hand]; so, when [I took
the second pearl and felt that] it was warm to the touch, I knew that it harboured some living thing, for that live things thrive not but in heat.' (209)
So the king said to the cook, 'Increase his allowance.' And he appointed to him [fresh] allowances..? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread
dcccclxxxiv.Then they accosted the owner of the ass and chaffered with him and he said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' They
offered him a thousand dirhems; but he refused and swore that he would not sell the ass but for that which he had said. They ceased not to add to
their bidding, till the price reached five thousand dirhems, whilst their fellow still said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' The
money-changer counselled him to sell, but he would not do this and said to him, 'Harkye, gaffer! Thou hast no knowledge of this ass's case.
Concern thyself with silver and gold and what pertaineth thereto of change and exchange; for indeed the virtue of this ass passeth thy
comprehension. To every craft its craftsman and to every means of livelihood its folk.'.As fate would have it, the chief of the police was passing
through the market; so the people told him [what was to do] and he made for the door and burst it open. We entered with a rush and found the
thieves, as they had overthrown my friend and cut his throat; for they occupied not themselves with me, but said, 'Whither shall yonder fellow go?
Indeed, he is in our grasp.' So the prefect took them with the hand (129) and questioned them, and they confessed against the woman and against
their associates in Cairo. Then he took them and went forth, after he had locked up the house and sealed it; and I accompanied him till he came
without the [first] house. He found the door locked from within; so he bade break it open and we entered and found another door. This also he
caused burst in, enjoining his men to silence till the doors should be opened, and we entered and found the band occupied with a new victim, whom
the woman had just brought in and whose throat they were about to cut..157. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif dcccxlv.Then he lighted him three
candles and three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin
musk. He filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be
afflicted with thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the
goodliness of his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it
to the Khalif, reciting the following verses:.Sitt el Milah, Noureddin Ali of Damascus and, iii. 3..Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? "How many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I quaffed! I make my moan of woes,
whereat it boots not to repine."
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